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- Copies of advice provided to the Prime Minister or any member of his Office on
New Zealand approach and Ministerial attendance at COP28, including any formal
advice regarding invitations to Opposition Spokespersons, since 15 October 2023.

- Copies of advice provided to the Minister of Foreign Affairs or any member of his
Office on New Zealand approach and Ministerial attendance at COP28, including
any formal advice regarding invitations to Opposition Spokespersons, since 15
October 2023.

- Copies of all correspondence to and from Hon Simon Watts, Minister of Climate
Change, or any member of his Office on New Zealand approach and Ministerial
attendance at COP28, including any formal advice regarding invitations to
Opposition Spokespersons, since 15 October 2023.

- Copies of all correspondence to and from the Prime Minister or any member of his
Office on New Zealand approach and Ministerial attendance at COP28, including
any formal advice regarding invitations to Opposition Spokespersons, since 15
October 2023.

- Copies of all correspondence to and from the Minister of Foreign Affairs or any
member of his Office on New Zealand approach and Ministerial attendance at
COP28, including any formal advice regarding invitations to Opposition
Spokespersons, since 15 October 2023.

On the same day the Ministry advised you that your rescoped request, as above, would still 
capture a significant volume of information. As such, it would be likely that your request would 
be refused under section 18(f) of the OIA. The Ministry proposed the following further rescope 
of your request: 

- any formal advice to the Minister of Climate Change, PM or Minister of Foreign Affairs
regarding invitations to Opposition Spokespersons to COP28, since 15 October 2023

On the same day, you declined the above proposed rescope. Therefore, your request is refused 
under section 18(f) of the OIA, as the information requested cannot be made available without 
substantial collation. 

Should you wish to make a new request please contact us at enquires@mfat.govt.nz. 

Please note that it is our policy to proactively release our responses to official information 
requests where possible. Therefore, our response to your request (with your personal information 
removed) may be published on the Ministry website: www.mfat.govt.nz/en/about-us/contact-
us/official-information-act-responses/  

If you have any questions about this decision, you can contact us by email at: 
DM-ESD@mfat.govt.nz. You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the 
Ombudsman of this decision by contacting www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 
0800 802 602. 

Nāku noa, nā 

Sarah Corbett 
for Secretary of Foreign Affairs and Trade 




